

OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR

VICE-CHANCELLOR

Professor Alan Robson AM, CitWA BAgrSc Melb., PhD W.Aust., FTSE, FAIAS Hackett Professor of Agriculture

Our ref: F5433 PC/3001/7.12.10

Your ref:

7 December 2010

Dr Shona Batge Committee Secretary Senate Standing Committee on Education, Employment and Workplace relations PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Via email: eewr.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Dr Batge

Inquiry into the Social Security Amendment (Income Support for Regional Students) **Bill 2010**

The University of Western Australia supports the Social Security Amendment (Income Support for Regional Students) Bill 2010.

The University considers the amendments passed by the Parliament on 18 March 2010 that reduced the set of qualification criteria available to inner regional students to qualify for Independent Youth Allowance are inequitable.

In a continuing demonstration of its support for the student income support reforms advocated by the Bradley Review of Higher Education and in recognition of the Government's ambition that by 2020, 20 per cent of higher education enrolments at the undergraduate level will be people from a low socioeconomic status background, the University recommends that the same eligibility criteria for Independent Youth Allowance apply to students from all four Australian Standard Geographical Classification -Remoteness Area zones.

Yours sincerely

Alan Robon

Alan Robson Vice-Chancellor